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ARCHAEOLOGY IN PROGRESS

Dr. Kent Lightfoot with the University of California Berkeley Anthropology Department
is at Fort Ross this summer with the Field School for five weeks. He is working
with twenty-one undergraduate and six graduate students. There are three goals
for this summer.

First, they will be completing the archaeological survey of Fort Ross, and they
will document the various sites for the Department of Parks and Recreation.

The second goal is to map and do preliminary investigation of the Aleut village
site to the south of the Fort. They are making a topographic map which shows
topographic contours and cultural features such as house structures. They are
also looking at the distribution of the shell midden at this site. Dr. L. Somers
is doing a magnetometer survey to locate subsurface features, and this information
will be superimposed on the map.

The third goal is to continue the investigation of the Fort Ross Cove site which
has been eroding. The group is presently excavating behind last year's pit. They
are looking to see if the pit feature uncovered last year is part of a Koniag
house. (The Koniag are North Pacific People from Kodiak Island. Their houses
had a central room connected to pit rooms on several of its sides.) At this
site the archaeologists are finding musket flints, ceramic pieces, a variety of
beads, projectile points and part of a Koniag fish hook. They are trying to sort
out which artifacts have come down the hill from the Aleut site above, and which
belong to the site.

SPECIAL SUMMER SEMINAR

ALEUT/KONIAG ARCHAEOLOGY Sunday, July 23
2:00 p.m.

A slide illustrated lecture on North Pacific Peoples in general, with focus on
the archaeology, ethnography and history of the Aleuts and Koniag Eskimos.

Aron Crowell Fee: $10.00
Aron has done archaeological research in. Alaska, Canada and at Fort Ross. He
worked on the joint U.S./U.S.S.R. exhibit of North Pacific Cultures at the
Smithsonian (Crossroads of Continents) and is one of the authors of the book
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251. Aleut Winter House
The eastern Aleut winter house (fig.
16) was the largest type of semisub-
terranean dwelling in the North Pa-
cific region, occupied by many related
families, each with its own lamp and
living compartment. Living spaces
were assigned according to rank by
the lineage leader, who occupied the
most prestigious location at the east-
ern end of the house. As in the Ko-
ryak house (fig. 253), entrance was
gained by way of one or several roof
holes equipped with notched ladders.
















